
  

 November 15, 2024 
 
Sent via e-mail, no hard copy to follow 
Mr. Eric Gaulin 
Wyeth Pharmaceuticals, LLC 
c/o Pfizer Inc. 
66 Hudson Boulevard East 
New York, New York 10001 
eric.gaulin@pfizer.com 
 

Re:    NYSDEC Part 373 Permit No.: 5-0928-00017/00175 
 Former Wyeth Pharmaceuticals Inc Site 

64 Maple Avenue, Rouses Point, NY 
Corrective Measures Study Report, Revision 3 dated November 7, 2024 

 
Mr. Eric Gaulin, 
 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC), in 
coordination with the New York State Department of Health (NYSDOH) as combined 
agencies, has completed its review of the Corrective Measures Study (CMS) Report/Rev 3, 
dated November 7, 2024. The agencies have no additional comments on the CMS as this 
revision was updated according to changes requested by NYSDEC and NYSDOH. The 
CMS shall be used for development of the Statement of Basis, which details our remedy 
selection for the facility, and shall be incorporated to the facility’s Part 373 Corrective Action 
Permit Renewal process to address these remedial actions. The CMS is hereby approved.  
 

If you have any questions, please contact Cecia Bicknell of my staff at  
cecia.bicknell@dec.ny.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
            
 

 
Lynn M. Winterberger, P.E. 
Supervisor 
HW Corrective Action & Post Closure 

 
ec: C. Bicknell, NYS DEC 
 E. Donhauser, NYS DEC 

S. Selmer, NYS DOH 
S. Surani, NYS DOH 
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K. Reinauer, Woodard & Curran 
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